
2011 Meeting Schedule 

 
Meetings are held the last 

Thursday of every other 

month at 7:30 pm sharp. 

 

May 26th 

July 28th 

September 29th 

November 17th Elections 

January 26, 2012 

      

 

Enjoying the weather? This spring has made for some tough training and events, but once 

again our club has pulled off our horseback trial and hunt test. Many thanks go out to Chris 

Young and Jenn Sheehan for the horseback trial and George Epling and Cindi Chilbert for 

the hunt test and all the other members who pitched in to help at these events. Events like 

these cannot be successful without the help of our members and I thank you for that. The 

year is underway and there are many more happenings with our club. Our specialty show is 

once again in July and help is needed with setup, raffle items, help at the show and tear 

down. If you are able to help, please contact Cindi Chilbert for details. Also our rescue is 

always in need of foster homes and general help. If you have room and time to take in a 

foster until a home is found ,please contact Pam Kennedy for details. Our annual training 

day and club picnic is going to be held at Crooked Creek Hunt Club and it is also open to 

the public so come spend the day with your dogs and as always it is a good time and great 

food. There are many ways to get involved with our club, all you have to do is come to our 

meetings or phone a chairperson and ask. In my opinion, this is one of the best , if not the 

best clubs in the nation and it is because of the members.  

On another note, we will be holding our annual elections in November and as always the 

floor is open to nominations for all board and officer positions. This year my term is up and 

I will not be accepting the nomination for a position. I have had a great time as president of 

this club and will never forget any of it, but I feel it is time to turn over the reigns to some-

one else to keep things going in the forward direction we have been moving. Along with 

work, I also have a business that has grown into another full time job and I don't feel that I 

can devote the time needed as president, or board member. I will always be an active mem-

ber of this club and I hope there is someone out there that will be interested in running this 

fantastic club. With the great members we have, it has been a joy and honor. I will remain 

as president until the end of the year and help out as much as possible, but I feel the need 

to pass the torch.  Your President Mark 

  PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Mark DiRenzo 

2011 GSPCO SPECIALTY 

SHORT AND TO THE 
POINT 
May 2011 

NOTE 
 

NEXT MEETING 

THURSDAY,  

May 26, 2011 

    
 

Mavis Winkle’s Irish Pub 

8870 Darrow Rd 

Twinsburg, OH  44087 

330-405-3663 

 

Meeting:  7:30 pm Sharp 

 

 

 

SHOW DATE: SATURDAY, JULY 16th 

Please help us set-up on 

Wednesday July 13th 6:30pm 
Call Cindi Chilbert—440-285-8931 

Bill Stanton Community Park 

Chapel Rd. 

Madison, OH 

(on the lake) 

HAPPY MEMORIAL DAY 

 



All Breed Show Supported Entry 

Bill Stanton Community Park 

July 15– 17, 2011 

 

GSPCO Specialty and Hospitality Event 

Saturday July 16, 2011 

Bill Stanton Community Park 

Chairperson Cindi Chilbert 

440-285-8931 sengenhof@aol.com 

 

Deadline for next Newsletter is July 14 
All Newsletter updates should now be sent 

to: Mary Beidelschies  

mbedelschies@yahoo.com 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 
WEBSITES OF INTEREST 

A GSP may  

not be your 

whole life… 
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GSPCO  http://www.gspcofohio.org 

ABDCO  www.associatedbirddogclubsofohio.com 

AKC  www.akc.org 

GSPCA  www.gspca.org 

NGSPA  www.ngspa.org 

Rescue  www.gspcareohio.org 

     www.iGive.com 

Gander Mountain  www.gandermountain.com 

Purina   www.purina.com\dogs 

GSP Chronicle  www.gspchronicle.com 

Shorthair Journal   www.shorthairjournal.com 

                             www.gsp-photos.us 

American Field  www.americanfield.com 

SP Chronical  www.gspchronicle.com 
The American Sporting Dog Alliance  

www.americansportingdogalliance.org  

...but they 

make your  

life whole. 

If you have a favorite website that 

you would like listed, send me the 

address. 

 

mbeidelschies@yahoo.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEND US YOUR BREEDER/SPECIALTY  

INFORMATION 
Club members have an opportunity to be listed on the GSPCO website advertising 

their dog breeding services and/or specialty.  If you wish to have your kennel , or 

specialty, etc. advertised, please provide Dru Therrian at dru@geaugadogtrainer.com  

with this information. 
It will be listed under About the GSPCO/Breeder Information. 

 

All website updates should now be sent to Dru Therrian  

 

dru@geaugadogtrainer.com 

 
Please send her information on upcoming events, dates, 

times, premiums, photos, etc. so she can post it on the 

website. 

mailto:mbeidelschies@yahoo.com
http://www.gspcofohio.org
http://www.associatedbirddogclubsofohio.com
http://www.akc.org
http://www.gspca.org
http://www.ngspa.org
http://www.gspcareohio.org
http://www.iGive.com
http://www.gandermountain.com
http://www.purina.com/dogs
http://www.gspchronicle.com
http://www.shorthairjournal.com
http://www.gsp-photos.us
http://www.americanfield.com
http://www.gspchronicle.com
http://www.americansportingdogalliance.org
mailto:mbeidelschies@yahoo.com
mailto:dru@geaugadogtrainer.com
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NEWSLETTER 
 

Please send me your Brags, and photos, stories, items of interest, upcoming 

events, etc. 
 

DEADLINE  

FOR NEXT NEWSLETTER 

July 14, 2011 

 
 

We would love to hear from you! If you have questions or comments about our 

newsletter, please contact: 

 
 

MARY BEIDELSCHIES 

GSPCO Newsletter 

5540 S. Turner Rd. 

Canfield, OH  44406 

The GSPCO will be holding our 26th Annual Specialty Dog show on July 16th in con-

junction with the Regatta Classic weekend, July 15-17,2011.  This cluster draws entries 

from Michigan, Illinois, Indiana, Pennsylvania, Virginia, Maryland, NewYork and of 

course Ohio.  The show location is the beautiful and comfortable Willam Stanton Com-

munity Park in Madison, Ohio.  This is the first year we will be holding the Specialty on 

Saturday in conjunction with the Ashtabula Kennel Club All Breed Show.  This is also 

the first year that we will receive $1.50 from the entry of every GSP entered in this show.  

This is something I negotiated when I made the change to Saturday.  So enter you Field 

Trial and Hunting Test dogs.  I will answer any questions you may have about entering 

and showing your dog at the meeting or call me.     Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8931 

GSPCO Annual Specialty Dog Show 

GSPCO APPAREL 

GSPCO CLUB SHIRTS 

 
We have club shirts available for purchase. 

 
Please contact Eileen Smith if you are interested in 

any shirts.  

 
 We have all sizes, colors and designs.  A new design 

will be coming out soon.  She always has them avail-

able at all or our events and meetings. 

 
Support our Club and wear a GSPCO 

shirt. 
 

GSPCO PINS 

We now have Club pins, which are a replica of our 

club logo  and are embossed in antique Gold Plating 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to purchase additional pins, the cost 

is $5.00 each and are available at our club meetings or 

any of our upcoming events or you may contact : 

Cindi Chilbert @ 440-285-8931 
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GERMAN SHORTHAIRED POINTER CLUB OF OHIO 

SPRING HORSEBACK TRIAL 

APRIL 1-3, 2011 

PENNSYLVANIA BRITTANY CLUB GROUNDS 

POLK, PA 

 

 

 

 
The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio held its annual spring horseback trial at the Pennsyl-

vania Brittany Club Grounds, on April 1-3, 2011.  We had a fun, successful trial, and with 110 entries, 

we enjoyed a weekend filled with a lot of great dogs and friendly competition.  Many thanks to chair-

man, Chris Young for organizing and running a great event. 

 
This trial was our Purina points trial.  Thank you to Purina and Pat Lamantia for their continued sup-

port and for supplying our winners with Purina Dog Food. 

 
We started the trial on Friday,and After a long day of running dogs, we enjoyed a wonderful fish fry, 

courtesy of  Bob Wilson and Dominic Petta.  Thank you to the two of  them for providing us with an 

incredible meal! 

 

 
Saturday night, we enjoyed a Happy Hour, courtesy of Russ and Diane Roth.  Thank you to club 

members, Diane Roth, Eileen Smith, Laurie Brown, and Anne Weslow for making great appetizers for 

us to enjoy.   Happy Hour was followed by a pasta dinner, made by Mary Beidelschies and Mark DiRi-

enzo.    Thank you to Art and Carrie Jones for dessert and helping out in the kitchen for dinner.  We 

had a fun raffle to finish off the evening.  Thank you to everyone who donated items for the raffle, 

including, Kelly & Jerry Custer, Diana & Dennis Meinke, Eileen & Brian Smith, Neil Bly, Pam Kennedy, 

Cindy Orndorff, Mark DiRienzo, and Diane & Russ Roth. 

 

 
Thank you to our judges for doing an outstanding job. We appreciate your hard work and dedication 

to the sport.  Thank you for giving each dog and handler your careful consideration.  Our judges 

were: Chuck Cooper, Denny Keeton, Fred Ryan, Bill Van De Weerd, Jesse Chapman, Bill Fazio, and 

Laura Bauman. 

 
Thank you to our pros, Chris Goegan, Jesse Chapman, Denny Keeton, and Chuck Cooper for their 

continued support of our trial.  Thank you for all of those participants who attended.  Congratulations 

to all handlers who put titles on their dogs this weekend. 

 
Thank you to Ron Schmeider for donating his ATV for bird planting.  Thank you to our bird planters, 

FT marshals, gunners, and field trial committee for keeping the trial running smoothly. 

 

Special thanks to Chris Young and Mary Beidelschies for making the event a successful one. 

 

 

Submitted by: Jennifer Sheehan, GSPCO FT Secretary 

 

GSPCO SPRING HORSEBACK TRIAL 
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GSPCO  

SPRING HORSEBACK TRIAL 

PLACEMENTS 
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OPEN ALL AGE    14 ENTRIES/ 13 STARTERS 

JUDGES:  CHUCK COOPER & DENNY KEETON 

 

1. Woodland Trail LL Cool J   O: Robert Reynolds, DVM   H: Chris Goegan 

2. GK’s Ramblin Luke   O: Greg Keiser   H: Hank Lewis 

3. withheld 

4. withheld 

 

OPEN LIMITED GUN DOG  30 ENTRIES/ 28 STARTERS 

JUDGES: FRED RYAN & BILL VAN DE WEERD 

 

1.  FC Semi Automatic Scarlet    O: Linda Petta  H: Chris Goegan 

2. FC Hi Point’s Nuke Powered Tank   O/H: Joe Orndorff 

3. Straitline’s Don’t Mess With Tess   O/H: Charlie Brown 

4. Good Time’s One Shot Wonder  O: Jen Sheehan  H: Chris Young 

 

OPEN DERBY    17 ENTRIES / 17 STARTERS 

JUDGES: JESSE CHAPMAN & FRED RYAN 

 

1. Lady Lola, JH   O: Evelio Sardina  H:  Denny Keeton 

2. Woodland Trail LL Cool J   O: Robert Reynolds, DVM  H: Chris Goegan 

3. Coach Tressel Bruce Hayes  O: Eric Mayers   H: Chris Goegan 

4. Skit and Skidaddle of Shiloh  O: Bill Eastman  H: Chuck Cooper 

 

AMATEUR GUN DOG (RETRIEVING)  16 ENTRIES / 16 STARTERS 

JUDGES: CHUCK COOPER & BILL FAZIO 

 

1.  Hi-N’s Shock’n Ya’ll   O/H : Hank Lewis 

2. Good Time’s One Shot Wonder  O: Jen Sheehan  H: Chris Young 

3. Hill’s Hard Hitting Jazz Time  O/H: Mark Hill 

4. Gunnem Down Adolph  O/H: Ron Schmeider 

 

OPEN GUN DOG (RETRIEVING)  20 ENTRIES/ 18 STARTERS 

JUDGES: LAURA BAUMAN & JESSE CHAPMAN 

 

1. Hi-N”s Shock’n Ya’ll   O/H: Hank Lewis 

2. JAK’s Neutron Jet   O/H: Jim Wallace 

3. Slaterock Peppermint Snap It  O: Rick Heare  H: Chris Goegan 

4. Winsome Outback Zane V Westend  O: Kim & Dan Wendel  H: Chris Goegan 

 

AMATEUR LIMITED GUN DOG    10 ENTRIES/ 10 STARTERS 

JUDGES: FRED RYAN & DENNY KEETON 

 

1. Good Time’s One Shot Wonder  O: Jen Sheehan  H: Chris Young 

2. Straitline’s Don’t Mess With Tess  O/H: Charlie Brown 

3. Wynot Winston Kirby  O/H Bill Davis 

Nuke It’s Lil Jaeger Meister   O/H: Joe Orndorff 

 

OPEN PUPPY   5 ENTRIES / 5 STARTERS 

JUDGES: LAURA BAUMAN & BILL VAN DE WEERD 

 

1. Coach Tressel Bruce Hayes   O: Eric Mayers   H: Chris Goegan 

2. Semi Nuclear Automatic Annie  O:  Steve Ericson  H: Chris Goegan 

3. Justeal’s Adorable Red Devil  O/H:  Justin Allen 

4. Linden’s Screamin Demon  O/H:  Denny Keeton 

Woodland Trail LL Cool J 

OPEN ALL AGE 

Robert Reynolds, DVM/Chris Goegan 

Good Time’s One Shot Wonder 

2nd AMATEUR GUN DOG 

1st AMATEUR LTD GUN DOG 

Jen Sheehan/Chris Young 



For Information 

regarding Rescue 

please contact: 

 

Cindi Chilbert 

(440)285-8932 

 

Pam Kennedy 

(330)626-4234 
 

 

 
 

 

 

HUNT TEST    MAY 1– 2, 2011 

Rescue 

We are on the Web 

Www.gspcofohio.org 

GSPCO 2011 Spring Hunting Test 
by Cindi Chilbert 

 
We returned to Monigold's Hunting Preserve for our Spring Test this year.  It 

was such a nice venue we just had to go it again. 
The weather was great on Saturday, warm and the sun was shining.  Everything 

ran smoothly, we wouldn't have changed a thing. 
Then Sunday came, and it rained.  What a surprise! 

 

We had a smaller test than last fall with 37 entries for the weekend.  Certainly 
possible that the price of gas is affecting 

entries.  Several of those attending the test came quite a distance and they told 
us they were having trouble finding tests to  

enter because some clubs were canceling due to lower entries.  We had folks 
attend from Maryland and North Carolina. 

 

We would like to thank all the club members who helped us put on this event, 
Brian Smith, Russ Roth, John Costanzo and Joe Phillips 

all took a turn at gunning and bird planting and Joe and Russ ran dogs as 
well.  Mike Chilbert was the line Marshall for Senior and Master, (he also ran a 
dog) and Josh Wilde was line Marshall for junior and ran the score sheets in to 

the club house for all levels.  Jenna Epling and her friend Mikahla set up the 
raffle, sold all the tickets and pulled the tickets as well.  The raffle took in over 
$300.  With the expenses for a hunting test rising (just like everything else), it 
seems the raffle always helps keep us in the black for the weekend.  We want 
to thank everyone who donated items to the raffle, club members and exhibi-
tors.  Melissa donated another case of those amazing dog treats.  Everyone 
wanted them!  We are very grateful and we will donate as much as we can to 

Rescue.  We want to thank our judges, Kitty Pullen ( who brought her own 
horse)  and Tracy Novoa.  We especially want to thank our other 2 judges, Doc 

Reynolds, and Dennis Meinke our club members.  They brought their own 
horses and Doc even brought a horse for another judge. 

 
George and I work very hard to put on a great test, but the test would never 

happen without the help of all those people I just named. 
I apologize if I have forgotten to thank anyone.  We appreciate everyone's help 

but I have to send out a very special thank you to two people. 
 

First, John Costanzo has been coming to and helping at every test since I be-
came the HT secretary in the Spring of 2008.  He is always there. 

he comes from the other side of the state.  He always bring a well trained dog to 
use as a bye dog and we can always count on him. 

That kind of dependability is rare and I just want John to know we appreciate 
him very much. 

 

I have another special thank you.  I want to thank Dennis Meinke for judging, 
bringing his horse, entering his dogs and helping whenever he 

can.  Every part of running a hunting test is hard work, but judging a test is 
some of the hardest work and not everyone is happy with 

you at the end of the day.  Well, we are happy with you Dennis.  We appreciate 
your generous support of our tests.  

 
See you in the Fall. 

 



GSPCO 2011 SPRING HUNT TEST 
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Kettering’s from Maryland 

JR. Dog 

Russ Roth 

Monet 

Maks 

Owned by Mara Mrvos 

Scott Kettering 

Sr. Dog 
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Officers & Board 
 

 
Mark DiRienzo, President (10/11) 

12295 Leffingwell Rd. 

Berlin Center, OH  44401 

Home:  330-547-2433 

Cell:  330-509-2603 

gsp61@embarqmail.com 

 

Brian Smith, Vice President (10/11) 

10794 Butternut Rd. 

Chesterland, OH  44026 

Home:  440-285-2561 

Cell:  440-476-5208 

besmith75@aol.com 

 

Robert K Reynolds, DVM, Treasurer 

(2011/2012) 

10353 Leffingwell Rd. 

Canfield, OH  44406-9491 

Home:  330-533-4044 

dvmrkr@peoplepc.com 

 

Cindi Chilbert, Secretary (11/12) 

14221 GAR Highway 

Chardon, OH  44024 

Home:  440-285-8932 

Cell:  262-392-0563 

seugenhof@aol.com 

 

Hank Lewis, Board Member (10/11) 

5356 Eshelman St. 

Louisville, OH  44641 

Home:  330-875-4466 

Cell:  330-936-2649 

hank@hinkennels.com 

 
Mary Beidelschies, Board Member/

Newsletter (2011/12) 

5540 S. Turner Rd. 

Canfield, OH  44406 

Cell:  330-518-6098 

mbeidelschies@yahoo.com 

 

George Epling, Board Member (2011-2012) 

2240 Lyndhurst Avenue 

Stow, OH  44224 

Home:  330-688-4360 

Cell:  330-350-1627 

george@ruffneckgsp.com 

 

Club Committee’s 

Field Trials—Bob Reynolds  330-533-4044 

Horseback Field Trials—Chris Young 724-422-5825 

Walking Trial—Mark Hill   724-777-5092 

Hunt Test– George Epling  330-350-1627 

Hunt Test—Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8932 

Show—Cindi Chilbert   440-285-8932 

Website—Dru Therrian   440-286-3528 

Rescue—Cindi Chilbert   440-285-8932 

Rescue—Pam Kennedy   330-626-4234 

Membership—Diane Roth  440-476-3339 

Newsletter—Mary Beidelschies  330-518-6097 

Training—Dennis Meinke   440-413-3100 

 

 

If you have news or events, brags or pups for sale, send them to me and we 

will be sure to get them in the newsletter. mbeidelschies@yahoo.com 
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       BRAGS      

LORI & CHARLIE BROWN: 

 

STRAITLINE DON’T MESS WITH TESS 

 
Won a 5 point Major—1st place, April 16 at the Vizsula Club 

of Greater Cleveland Trial, 26 dogs were entered. 

 
Tess  was 3rd in the Open Limited Gun Dog and 2nd in the 

Amature Limited Gun dog at the GSPCO spring Trial in April. 

 

MATTHEW BOHN 

 
The weekend of May 6-8 Flyer (my 2 yr old male GSP) went to 

the Dixie Dock Dog (dock diving) event in LaGrange, GA and 

we placed 2nd in the Master Finals.  We also set two new per-

sonal Best of 22’06” on Friday then on Sunday we had another 

huge jump of 22’10”.   

DENNIS MEINKE 

 

CALLI—AFC TRUMBULL CREEK CALLI 
  

Ended the 2010 year in 5th place in the Amateur 

Gun Dog. (posted in the Shorthair Journal) 
Pretty good considering I spent most of last fall 

hunting instead of running trials!!! 

 

 

MARK HILL: 

 

HILLS HARD HITTING JAZZ 

 
Jazz was runner up in the NGSPA Open Shooting Dog 

Championship 

 
She is owned by Mark Hill and was Handled by Chris Goe-

gan  

 

Way to go!!!! 


